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CALENDAR 
OCTOBER  

20 Association Meeting                                        
        7:00 PM 
        Center Street Park Pavilion 
        6420 W. Center St. 
        ALL ARE WELCOME 
21 Trick or Treat Registration 
        6:30—8:00 PM 
        Bethany Calvary Lutheran 
        7265 W. Center St. 
23 Trick or Treat Registration 
        6:30—8:00 PM 
        Bethany Calvary Lutheran 
        7265 W, Center St. 
25 Trick or Treat Registration 
        8:30—10:00 AM 
        Bethany Calvary Lutheran 
        7265 W. Center St. 
25 TETNA Trick or Treat 
        6:30—8:00 PM 
 

NOVEMBER 

13 Taste of East Tosa 
        6:30—9:00 PM 
        Kneeland Walker House 
        7406 Hillcrest Dr. 
17 Association Meeting                      

7:00 PM                                                 
Center Street Park Pavilion     
6420 W. Center St.                       
ALL ARE WELCOME  

 

DECEMBER 

8 Holiday Social  
         7:00—9:00 PM 
        Center Street Park Pavilion 
        6420 W. Center St. 
        ALL ARE WELCOME 

Annual TETNA Nighttime  
Trick-Or-Treat 
 
When: Saturday, October 25, 2014 
Time:  6:30pm-8:30pm 
Rain or Shine 

 
TETNA’s Halloween Trick or Treat nighttime event is back! Mark your 
calendars for this most spooktacular event that offers families the op-
portunity to participate in this safe and fun event in our neighborhood. 
So pull out your costumes, candy buckets and spooky faces to stroll the 
designated Trick or Treat blocks! 

This event is for TETNA members’ children ages 14 years and under. 
Not a TETNA member yet? Come register for the event and sign up to 
be a member! At the time of registration, please bring the membership 
dues of $10.00, a completed 2014-2015 Annual Household Registration 
Form and a 50 piece bag of candy per child. The candy must be individ-
ually wrapped, in the original factory sealed. bag  

Interested in handing out candy at your house? Come to the registra-
tion and sign up! 

Trick or Treat Blocks 
2400 and 2500 Blocks from 62nd—67th and 69th -73rd Streets. Due to safety 
reason, the blocks closest to Center Street and North Avenue and all of 
68th Street are excluded. 

When and Where to Register 
Tuesday, October 21, 6:30pm-8:00pm 
Thursday, October 23, 6:30pm-8:00pm 
Saturday, October 25, 8:30am-10:00am 

Bethany Calvary Church located at 7265 W Center Street 

Enter through the doors on Center Street and look for signs 

Continued on p 4 



OCTOBER 2014  WWW.TOSAEASTTOWNE.ORG 

2 

Christina Piel 
Tosa East Towne 
Neighborhood Assn. 
President 
 

TETNA OFFICERS 

President— Christina Piel 
Past President— Jason Odrzywolski 
Secretary—Nancy Hall 
Vice President—Vacant 
Treasurer—Cindy Anderson 
 
BOARD MEMBERS 
Renee Fensin 
Bobby Pantuso 
Sarah Hunt-Frank 
Michael Chartier 
Jen Sumiec 

ASSOCIATION MEETINGS 

Association meetings are open to everyone 
in the Tosa East Towne neighborhood.  
Please feel free to attend.  Meetings for 2014 
are currently scheduled for January 6, Feb-
ruary 3, March 3, April 7, May 5, June 2, July 
7, August 17, September 15, October 20 and 
November 17. 

All meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. at the Cen-
ter Street Park Pavilion, 6420 W. Center St. 

Tosa East Towne Neighborhood Association 
Philosophy 

To provide a welcoming and nurturing envi-
ronment, and to maintain the quality of life 
and the sense of community through shared 
interest and neighborhood interaction. 

Hello Neighbors! 

 

One of the great things about volunteering in the community is 
the opportunity to meet people and come up with creative 
ways to solve problems that concern all of us.   We all can 
make a difference, with just small, easy steps.  Case in point, 
recently one of our neighbors expressed concern about traffic 
issues in our neighborhood.  He was concerned about issues 
such as speeding, failure to come to complete stops, and loud 
noises from vehicles.  He shared his concerns with law en-
forcement, but then it occurred to him that most of the issues 
could be improved if those of us who lived here made small 
changes in our own habits.  So he took the next step and shared 
his concerns with his neighbors (us!). 

 

On the streets in our neighborhood, the speed limit is 25 mph, 
but I often push it above that limit.  I lecture my teens about 
leaving themselves plenty of time to get to their destination so 
they do not feel pressured to speed, or push a yellow light, and 
to wait to cross North Ave. so there is plenty of space between 
cars; but then I find myself running late and speeding down my 
own street to save a few seconds.  This is not good for anyone, 
and it sets a poor example for my own new drivers and the 
other people who share the roads with us. 

 

So I am trying to correct some bad habits, giving myself more 
of a time cushion to reach my destination, and getting com-
fortable with a slower pace on our beautiful neighborhood 
streets.   It is making me a little calmer and a little more pa-
tient with fellow drivers.  Please join me in this effort and help 
in a small way to make our neighborhood a safer and friendlier 
place to be.   

 

I also want to thank the organizers and volunteers of our An-
nual Block Party, specifically our chairs Julie and Brian Esch.  
Volunteers make our organization great and we are always 
looking for new blood.  Please let us know on your membership 
form how you would like to help in the next year. 

 

Christina Piel,  

TETNA Board President 
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A Day at the Polls 
By Nancy Hall 

 

The men and women 
who man the polls on 
Election Day are the 
people most voters as-
sociate with the elec-
tion process. They are the most visible representa-
tives of a complex network of individuals and 
agencies that work together to insure fair, accessi-
ble and transparent elections.   

 

The duties of a typical poll worker will vary ac-
cording to the needs of a particular ward or poll-
ing place. They may include logging the voter 
numbers of registered voters in the poll books, 
processing new voter registrations, assisting vot-
ers with casting their votes, processing absentee 
ballots, and organizing lines for voting and regis-
tration. Ideally, each ward has a chief inspector to 
oversee the election workers and fill in as needed.   
 
The day begins when the poll workers arrive at 
their assigned polling places at 6:15 am. The City of 
Wauwatosa delivers voting equipment prior to the 
election. For East 'Tosa, these locations are Roose-
velt Elementary School and Longfellow Middle 
School. Poll workers are responsible for setting up 
the machines, checking to see that the seals on the 
machines and memory packs are intact, activating 
the machines and running initial tapes showing 
that no votes have been cast prior to the election. 
Once this is done and the various stations have 
been set up, the polls are ready to open at 7:00 am.  
 
The rest of the day is determined by the number of 
people who vote. Wauwatosa often has higher vot-
er turnout than other places in the state. For the 
recent August 12 primary, the turnout for Wau-
watosa was close to 21%. This was higher than the 
state average of 15%. As might be expected, the 
biggest turnouts are for presidential and guberna-
torial elections and for hotly contested local elec-

tions. These are the elections that can result in lines 
around the block both for casting ballots and for same 
day registration. Wauwatosa's turnout for the 2012 
presidential election was 88.63%, which was well 
over the state average of 72.5%.  

  

At 8:00 pm, the polls close and the poll workers get to 
work assembling data for the city, county and some-
times the school board. This information includes to-
tal votes from the optical scanner and the touch-
screen machines, registration documents, a tally of 
write-in votes, and a report of the total vote for each 
candidate. Results may also be read aloud to interest-
ed observers including candidates, reporters, and 
representatives of candidates. Work is usually done 
by 9:00, at which time the election data is turned over 
to an employee from the city clerk's office. Once the 
representatives from the clerk's office have arrived, 
the poll workers can go home.  

 

The City of Wauwatosa is always looking for people 
to help with elections, especially with a major elec-
tion looming. Contrary to popular belief, the people 
who work at the polls are not volunteers. Poll work-
ers are paid both for training and for working elec-
tions. Chief inspectors are paid slightly more. Com-
pensation is not lavish, but it's adequate. 

 

Another misconception is that most poll workers are 
elderly. For obvious reasons, retired people make up 
a sizable percentage of poll workers. It may not be 
easy or even possible for someone managing a job or 
a family to dedicate a fifteen hour block of time to 
working the polls. Those, people who are no longer 
working and whose children are grown are in the best 
position to offer their services. This might be an in-
teresting opportunity, however, for someone who is 
younger and not yet committed to job or family.  
 
While the work is often demanding, it may also be fun 
to spend a day interacting with the people who come 
in to vote and also getting to know fellow poll work-
ers. The camaraderie is one of the reasons many poll 
workers return, election after election. People often 
bring snacks and coffee to help get the team through 
the long day and take advantage of the lulls, if any, to 
catch up on news of families and activities. It is, in 
many ways, as much a social activity as it is a clerical 
responsibility. Attention to the data is critical, but the 
opportunity to spend the day greeting and assisting 
and socializing with others is one of the perks.   
 

You must be 18 years old, a U.S. citizen and a resident 
of Wauwatosa to qualify to work at the polls. You will 
be given training by the city and you will also have 
ample opportunity to learn on the job. Please call the 
Clerk's Office for more information at (414) 479-8919. 
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Continued from p. 1 
Registration Requirements 

Completed registration / membership form 
$10 annual family membership fee 
A LARGE factory sealed bag of candy for each 

child being registered.  Please pick quality 
candy that your family would enjoy with at 
least 50 pieces per bag.  For example 2 chil-
dren = 100 pieces of candy, 4 children = 200 
pieces of candy, etc. 

 
Don’t forget to pick up your glow sticks and info 
maps after you register. 
 
Membership Has Its Privileges  
 
Due to insurance restrictions, we do not offer a non
-member participation option.  All participating 
families must be TETNA members.  This event is not 
open to people who live outside our neighborhood 
or people who actively choose not to be members. 

Volunteers 
As always, we are always looking for volunteers to 
help make this event successful.  Volunteering also 
provides you the opportunity to meet others in the 
neighborhood.   If you are interested in helping with 
registration or in another capacity, please visit our 
Volunteer Spot at http://www.volunteerspot.com/
login/entry/335453414071 to sign up or contact the 
event chairs: Jean Vallier (jvallier@columbia-
stmarys.org) and Erica Storm 
(erica.storm@zywave.com). 
 
Stay tuned to the TETNA website and Facebook for 
more information. 

TETNA looks forward to another successful spook-
tacular event! 

The NEW North Avenue  
By Alderman Bobby Pantuso 
 
A group of volunteers has been work-
ing tirelessly to make East Tosa a bet-
ter place. This group has reached out 
to the neighborhood and businesses to 
find out what they want. They have used surveys, 
meetings, face-to-face discussions, emails, Face-
book, Twitter. They wrote and re-wrote the grant 
application that became the CDBG grant that paid 
for the North Avenue Plan. They spent hours on tel-
ephones, in meetings and face-to-face with busi-
ness owners, elected officials, city staff, neighbors 
trying to recruit, convince, and build a North Ave-
nue for the 21st Century. They worked day and night 
to produce and execute a street festival for the past 
5 years to promote and show-off our neighborhood 
and businesses. They attracted and fund-raised 
through sponsorships to bring an internationally 
recognized bike race to our little piece of the world.  

The past two years they lobbied to change the lay-
out of North Avenue to be more pedestrian and bi-
cycle friendly and SLOW TRAFFIC DOWN. This 
summer the City delivered.  

When you look at the beautiful street, when you 
visit one of our fantastic new businesses, when you 
brag or gloat about the wonderful area that East To-
sa has become, remember those tired volunteers 
behind it all.  
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OCT 2014—SEPT 2015 MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION 2014 Trick or Treat Registration 
Household Status:  __Membership Renewal __ New Member 

Family Name: 

Address (Required): 

Phone:  

Email: 

OPT-OUT: We use email addresses strictly for updates on TETNA 
and Tosa happenings. Check this box if you do NOT want to be on the 

email list. 

 

Adult Names (Required): 

Childrens’ Names and Ages (Required): 

Payment 

Household Membership Fee: $10.00  
Senior Membership Fee: $8.00 

=  

Donation to Scholarship Fund =  

TOTAL =  

Make checks payable to TETNA.   
$20 fee for returned checks. 

Cash   Check # ______  

Volunteer— please check how you would like to help 

Communication 

__ Newsletter Distribution 

__ Newsletter Contributor 

__ Update TETNA on Facebook 
 and Twitter 

__E-blasts using Mail Chimp 

Administration 

__ TETNA Officer or Board  

__Maintain databases 

__ Coordinate TETNA Groups 

__ Scholarship Committee  

Events 

Egg Hunt (Spring):  __ Volunteer  __ Co-Chair 

Rummage (June):   __ Volunteer  __ Co-Chair 

Block Party (August):  __ Volunteer  __ Co-Chair 

Run Tosa Run (May):  __ Volunteer  __ Co-Chair 

Trick or Treat (Oct):  __ Volunteer  __ Co-Chair 

Taste of East Tosa (Nov):  __ Volunteer  __ Co-Chair 

Registration Dates: 
Tuesday, October 21 6:30—8:00 pm 

Thursday, October 23 6:30—8:00 pm 

Saturday, October 25  8:30—10:00 am 

Registration Location: 
Bethany Calvary Church 

7265 W. Center St. 

IMPORTANT:  Turn in forms and candy  
ONLY during Trick or Treat registration. 

CANDY DISTRIBUTORS 
I will hand out candy at my house.    

CHILDREN 
Number of Household children partic-
ipating in Trick or Treat..  This event is 
for TETNA members’ children age 14 
and under. 

 

CROSSING GUARDS 
I will volunteer as a crossing guard.  

Consent and Liability Waiver: I attest and veri-
fy that the above named children/adults may par-
ticipate in this event.  In consideration of TETNA’s 
accepting of this registration, I, the undersigned, 
intending to be legally bound hereby, for myself 
and the family members listed, waive and release 
the Tosa East Towne Neighborhood Association, 
its directors, board, volunteers and assigns for 
any and all injuries suffered by me or registrants 
on this form in this event. 

 

Signature    Date 

All membership forms are accepted during Trick or 
Treat registration.  If you are NOT registering for Trick 
or Treat, you may drop off or mail your registration 
and payment to: Cindy Anderson, 6425 W. Clarke, Wau-
watosa, WI 53213.  DO NOT DROP OFF TRICK OR 
TREAT REGISTRATION AT THIS ADDRESS. Trick or 
Treat registration must be turned in during registra-
tion times. 
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Taste of East Tosa 
November 13th—6:30—9:00 PM 
Kneeland Walker House 
7406 Hillcrest Dr. 
 
On November 13, we will gather at the beautiful 
Kneeland Walker House for a dinner of samplings 
from local East Tosa restaurants – a Taste of East 
Tosa, if you will. Several area businesses will do-
nate platters of food for the attendees to try as mu-
sic fills the house.  The resplendent furnishings re-
flect the evening’s easy but luxurious feel.  This 
adult only event is a relaxed opportunity to meet 
the TETNA Board and other residents of the neigh-
borhood.  Many rooms make for many conversa-
tions.  A tour of the house is also available. 

This year, a new twist has been added to the event.  
Every year the TETNA Board members provide a 
plate of desserts to share.  But this year, there will 
also be a contest for the most delicious dessert 
item! 

Come taste, sample, vote and converse! The cost for 
the event is $10 per person.  Please use the form on 
page 7 to RSVP. 

Holiday Social and Cookie Exchange 
December 8th 7:00—9:00 PM 
Center Street Park Pavilion 
 
Join your neighbors Monday, December 8th at 7:00 
p.m. at the Center Street Park Pavilion for a Holi-
day Social and Cookie Exchange to kick off the holi-
day season.  We will bring the park building to life 
with our most interesting holiday decor (feel free 
to bring yours to share) and a roaring fire to ward 
off winter's chill.  During the party, we will sample 
our treats, drink some hot cocoa or coffee, compare 
holiday traditions and discuss our plans for out-
door holiday displays.  
 
The cookies don’t need to be fancy – just make up 
your favorite recipe, or try a new one. Get together 
with a neighbor and bake together. The more bakers 
we have, the better!   
 
Here’s what you do: 
• Pick your favorite cookie recipe. 
• Make eight dozen cookies and bring them to the 

exchange. Do NOT separate or package cookies 
in bunches. DO bring a large container to take 
your mix of cookies home in. (Extra or broken 
cookies? Bring them to the exchange for nib-
bling.) 

Here’s what you get: 
• A wonderful assortment of cookies – with the 

simple effort of one recipe. 
• A few hours off to really enjoy the giving spirit 

of the holiday season. Nibble cookies while 
sharing laughter and stories with your neigh-
bors. 

 
Not planning on baking but you still want to be part 
of the fun?  No problem! Make up your favorite hol-
iday appetizer or other treat to share and come so-
cialize with the rest of us.  There will be cookies to 
sample for all.  Maybe you will be inspired to try 
baking one of the 
new recipes you 
discover.   Howev-
er, only those who 
bring cookies will 
be invited to take 
cookies home. 
 
Please call Chris-
tina Piel at 414-
257-2571 with any 
questions.  Happy 
baking! 
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Tosa East Towne Neighborhood Association   

Invites you to 

Taste of East Tosa 

At the Wauwatosa Historical Society 

Kneeland-Walker House 

When:  Thursday, November 13 ,2014  from 6:00-9:00 pm (Tasting begins at 7:00 p.m.) 

Where: Wauwatosa Historical Society, Kneeland-Walker House, 7406 Hillcrest Dr. 

Who:  Tosa East Towne Neighborhood Association 2014-2015 members.  You can 
  become a new member or update your membership using this form or the 
  Trick or Treat registration form. This an adults-only event. 

Cost:  $10 per person plus $10 household membership fee 

Dinner will include small bites provided by East Tosa restaurants.  Desserts and sodas will be provided.  
You are welcome to bring your own alcoholic beverage or favorite cocktail. (the Wauwatosa Historical 
Society prohibits red wines.).  Party attire can be festive, not fussy. 

Taste of East Tosa RSVP and Membership Form 
RSVP by Nov. 6th.  Please make check payable to the Tosa East Towne Neighborhood Association and mail or drop 
off payment along with  the RSVP form to: Taste of East Tosa, c/o Cindy Anderson, 6425 W. Clarke St, Wauwatosa, WI 
53213. 

Adult Name(s):____________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________ 

 

Address: ________________________________ 

 

Phone: _________________________________ 

 

Email: _________________________________ 

Email opt-out: do not send occasional TETNA updates 

 
 

Taste of East Tosa 

1 Guest  = $10     ————- 

2 Guests = $20     _____ 

Membership (select one) 

Household  =$10    ————- 

(circle one: new or renewal) 

Senior  = $8     ————- 

(circle one: new or renewal) 

Membership via Trick or Treat form = $0 _____ 

        

    TOTAL  _____ 
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Confessions of a Dog Trainer: My Dog 
Sleeps on My Bed 
Those who know 
me are fully 
aware that I talk 
about dogs a lot. 
No matter how a 
conversation with 
my co-workers or 
friends begins, it’s 
almost guaran-
teed to turn into 
questions about 
dogs.  
 
A few of my friends - and countless clients - con-
fess to me that they know it's wrong that they let 
their dogs up on their furniture and allow them to 
sleep in bed. They are often very apologetic and 
seemingly humiliated by the "awful" truth that they 
allow their dog "human" privileges. Well, I've got 
news for you, my dog is allowed on my furniture 
and he makes himself quite comfortable each even-
ing at the foot of my bed. 
 
While allowing pets on furniture is definitely a per-
sonal choice, there are some influencers that should 
be taken into consideration. Here are the guidelines 
I follow to assess whether or not you canine com-
panion should be allowed the comfort of cozying up 
on the couch. 
 

• First off, if your dog exhibits undesirable behav-
iors toward you (such as growling) while he is on 
any piece of furniture, it is not a good idea for 
him to be up there. If this type of behavior hap-
pens, you should begin a behavior modification 
program that focuses on using positive rein-
forcement training and counter conditioning, 
such as the phenomenal protocol outlined in 
Jean Donaldson’s book, Mine! A Practical Guide 
to Resource Guarding in Dogs. Management 
techniques should also be used to prevent ac-
cess to the furniture while you are completing 
the behavior modification program. 

• If your dog is comfortable with you approaching 
while they are cozied up, it’s time to train the 
trade-off. It is important that if you – the human 
– would like to gain access to a certain piece of 
furniture, that your dog will move at your re-
quest and take up camp somewhere else. Dogs 
are not born knowing how to do this, therefore 
you must train the behavior and make it worth 
their while for moving (treats, access to a differ-
ent squishy, warm spot, or an invitation to jump 
back up after he has jumped off). Online re-
sources, such as www.clickertraining.com, have 
wonderful instructions how to teach your dog to 
hop-up and hop-off of surfaces. 

• And lastly, if you – the human – are already oc-

cupying a piece of furniture and your dog wants 
to join in, it’s an excellent idea to teach them to 
wait for an invitation before they jump up. 
Teaching them to have some impulse control and 
not just hop up any ‘ole time they want will allow 
you to snuggle at your discretion. Snuggling with 
your canine companion is great, but stretching 
your legs out after a long day feels wonderful 
too, right? 

 
In my own home, my dog sleeps on the bed with my 
husband and I and he is allowed on both of the 
couches. Of course he has plenty of other options and 
most of the time when we are hanging out he finds 
comfort on a nearby rug or dog bed where he can 
keep tabs on every single entry door to our house 
while keeping track of his humans.  

Dogs enjoy being comfortable. If your dog is com-
fortable on the couch and is not exhibiting any unde-
sirable behavior, don't apologize or feel guilty. I guar-
antee your dog is not trying to take over the 
world...he's just more comfortable being on a soft 
piece of furniture, just like us. 

 

Laura Holder, BFA, CPDT-KT is a TETNA resident and Cer-
tified Professional Dog Trainer through the Certification 
Council for Professional Dog Trainers (CCPDT).  She can 
be contacted at laura@connectingwithdogs.com with 
questions about general dog training or problem behav-
iors. 
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Prepare your vegetable garden bed for 
winter – and the spring planting! 
By Sarah Hunt Frank 

 

One task that may not seem like a fun one, but is so 
necessary, is preparing the garden bed for winter.  
Mostly, this job is getting it ready for spring, which 
seems a long way off, with a hard Wisconsin winter 
ahead of us.  But these steps may help, and make the 
spring plantings easier. 

 

Clean out all the old foliage and debris from the an-
nual plants in the garden.   This is easy if the plants 
have already died naturally.  But some plants, like 
tomatoes, hang on until a harder frost, and there is 
no reason not to allow them to give fresh produce 
until that time.  Cleaning out the debris and foliage 
leaves the area ready for spring planting. 

 

The debris collected from your garden will become 
a valuable addition to the compost bin and prevent 
build up of harmful diseases and insects in the gar-
den.  The heat from the compost pile will kill these 
things and give you good soil to add back to your 
garden.  If soil comes along with the pulled plant 
material, don’t worry: it contains microbes that has-
ten the decomposition.  The ratio is to add 2-parts 
brown material and 1-part green.  Leaves, small 
twigs, pine needles are the “brown,” and vegetable 
scraps, grass and green plants are the “green.” 

 

A trench dug in your garden can serve as a compost 
area if space is limited in the yard.  Bury the debris 
with the ratio of “brown” and “green”.  This will en-
rich the soil for next year.  Trenches can be dug in 
another area for the next round of composting. 

 

The garden can continue to produce on into the 
winter, if the gardener plans accordingly.  Kale and 
collard greens can be harvested long after cold-
sensitive plants have died.  Carrots planted in Au-
gust can be covered with straw or debris and not 
harvested until after a few frosts have sweetened 
the taste.  Parsnips are the same, sweeter and deli-
cious after a few frosts. 

 

The garden can also be transformed into a root cel-
lar.  Plants do not have to be buried deep to protect 
them from frost and cold.   Pull up a cabbage, intact, 
and bury it head down with the root up so it can be 
found.  The cabbage can be pulled up and enjoyed in 
the winter, once the outer leaves are removed.  Po-
tatoes and carrots can be dug up and then pre-
served with a mound of straw and dirt over them. 

 

One way to protect the garden is with a cover crop, 
that holds the soil and then adds nutrients when 
churned under in the spring.  Johnny’s Seeds is a 
good source for cover crops and any vegetable seeds 
that may be desired. 

 

Spinach seeds can be planted 4- to 6-weeks before 
frost and covered in straw for an early spring treat.   

 

My favorite part of having the garden ready for win-
ter, is that in the spring, I can run out quickly and 
plant my early seeds, like peas, spinach, parsnips, 
beets and more, and run back into the warm house 
for another cup of cocoa. 

Photo courtesy of Sarah Hunt Frank 
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The Lutheran Home Happenings 
Chapel Renovations 
This fall the Lutheran 
Home is unveiling a 
newly renovated 
chapel.  The impact 
of the renovations is significant.   Each week many 
residents, their families, guests and volunteers en-
joy services in the chapel.  In addition, the services 
are broadcast throughout the building on a private 
channel allowing more residents to participate.  The 
updates will increase the comfort of those in the 
chapel and improve the broadcast of services, week-
ly events and performances. 

Adult Day Services – Adult Day Services is always 
looking for fun projects and games for their partici-
pants. If you have extras of any of the following, 
please consider dropping them off at Adult Day Ser-
vices: 

Gently used board games, Uno and cards  
Puzzles 
Magazines 
Miscellaneous Items for Bingo Prizes 
Craft supplies such as ribbons, beads and tissue 

paper 
Make up and manicure supplies 
Baking supplies such as rolling pins, cookie cut-

ters, cake or brownie mix 

TETNA Board President Christina Piel and boardmember Sarah Hunt-Frank pre-
sent Ronald McDonald House Corporation President Ann Petrie with a check for 
$2200, the funds raised from Run Tosa Run.   A review of our records show we 
raised in $2750 in 2012..  TETNA has raised over $6000 over the years through our 
charity run.  A big thanks to the organizers, volunteers and runners. 

Photo courtesy of Sarah Hunt-Frank 

Watching the Block 

One of the things in which 
we pride ourselves on in 
East Tosa is our feeling of 
community.  We know our 
neighbors and we watch out 
for them. 

With a Neighborhood Block 
Watch program in effect, you and your neighbors work 
together in a mutually beneficial way.  You will learn 
how to recognize and report suspicious activity.  The 
watch is all about organizing the eyes and ears of the 
entire neighborhood into a powerful crime prevention 
tool, spotting potential criminal activity and contacting 
the authorities as needed. 

Neighborhood watches are effective.  Criminals need de-
sire, opportunity and ability to commit a crime.  Neigh-
borhood watch groups can take away the opportunity 
and ability to operate undetected. 

Getting Started Is Easy 

A Wauwatosa Police Officer will come to a neighborhood 
meeting to present information on neighborhood watch 
programs and provide crime prevention materials and 
signage.  The designated Block Captain will distribute the 
quarterly Tosa Watch newsletter to neighbors.  The 
newsletter informs citizens of services and special 
events offered by the Police Department. 

Many blocks have Block Captains already in place and are 
currently receiving the Tosa Watch newsletter.  If you 
are interested, speak with your Block Captain to organize 
the neighborhood watch meeting.  If you are not sure 
who your Block Captain is, the Community Support Divi-
sion can help. 

Contact the Communi-
ty Support Division at 
(414) 471-8430 ext. 5111 
for more information. 
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Hart Park Senior Center 
 
Monday, October 13: “Jazz & Such” plays from 
3:30 to 5. FREE to members, $1 donation 
Monday, October 13: Special Event “The Histo-
ry of Oktoberfest” with Cindy Hartz of the 
D’Oberlander Bavarian Dancers. Oktoberfest sea-
son is upon us. Find out the history of this fun 
tradition and hear some traditional Oktoberfest 
music while munching on beer and pretzels. 
Time: 6:30 p.m. Call Center for cost. 
Wednesday, October 15: Part 1 of “Land of The 
Czars” Deb Erwin shares her trip to St. Peters-
burg, the fairytale city, at 1 pm. Cost: 2 or more 
non-perishables for the Tosa Food Pantry 
Thursday, October 16: Contemporary Books 
discusses “The Lock Artist” by Steve Hamilton at 
12:45 p.m. 
Thursday, October 16: Day Trip to Old World 
Wisconsin for an “Around the World in 80 
Minutes” docent led tour including the new old-
time bicycle exhibit. Have lunch on the grounds. 
There will also be a stop at the Elegant Farmer 
to pick up some Apple Pie baked in a bag. Call 
Center for cost. 
Tuesday, October 21: Birthday Party for all 
members born in October at 1:30. Call to register 
and bring a friend. 
Monday, October 27: “Nourish Your Noggin” at 
12:45. FREE, but register 
Wednesday, October 29: Part 2 of “Land of The 
Czars” Deb Erwin takes us to Russia’s Hermitage 
Art Museum, one of the world’s greatest Art Mu-
seums at 1 p.ml Cost: 2 or more non-perishable 
food items for the Tosa Food Pantry. 
Thursday, October 30: Travel Club Open 
House and Potluck Supper at 4:30 p.m. Hear de-
tails of our 2015 trips. Hear about a winter 
cruise.  Bring your travel ideas and a dish to 
pass. Registration is required.    
Wednesday, November 5: “A Century of Wed-
dings” Luncheon & Style Show at Bluemound 
Country Club by Goodwill Industries. Cost: $29 
for members, $34 for non-members. Raffle bas-
kets and Silent Auction Items 
Monday, November 10: “Jazz & Such” plays 
from 3:30 to 5. FREE to members, $1 donation 
Tuesday, November 11: Veteran’s Day Special: 
Film Historian Dale Kuntz will share his 
“America the Beautiful” presentation of clips 
from films that make us proud to be Americans. 
FREE to veterans and $2 for others. Refresh-
ments will be served. 
Wednesday, November 12:  Travel Committee 
offers “The Hart Park Mystery Tour”—guaranteed 
fun and educational with lunch included along 
with sweet tastings Cost unavailable at time of 
printing. Call Center for information. 
Tuesday, November 18: Birthday Party for all 
members born in Novembers. Call to register 
and bring a friend.  
Thursday, November 20: Contemporary Book 
Club discusses, “The Invention of Wings” by Sue 
Monk Kidd at 12:45. 

Wednesday, December 3: Art Historian Martha Bolles 
takes the audience on the “Journey of the Magi” as seen 
in the Medici Palace in Florence. 1 p.m. Costs: $9 for 
members, $12 for non-members 
Thursday, December 4: Trip to Drury Lane’s “Camelot.” 
Register early. Call Center for cost. 
Monday, December 8: Trombonist and Music Histori-
an Al Anderson plays “Holiday Songs Like You’ve Never 
Heard Them: A fresh look at the traditional seasons 
tunes.” Sing-a-long and gift CD’s at 1 pm. Cost: $7 mem-
bers, $10 non-members 
Monday, December 15: “Jazz & Such” plays from 3:30 to 
5. Free to members, or $1 donation. 
Wednesday, December 17: Christmas Gala at 1 p.m. 
Program, socializing and Christmas Cookie Eating.  Cost: 
1 dozen cookies. 
Thursday, December 18: Annual Christmas Concert 
from the Center’s own “Music From The Hart.” 
Thursday December 18: Contemporary Books discusses 
“The Orphan Train” by Christine Baker Klein at 12:30. 
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ADMINISTRATION 
 
PRESIDENT      
Christina Piel, 257-2571 
cpiel@wi.rr.com 
 
PAST PRESIDENT    
Jason Odrzwolski, 708-4891  
jasonodsky@gmail.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT   
Vacant 
 
SECRETARY   
Nancy Hall      
nancyhallatr@gmail.com 
 
TREASURER  
Cindy Anderson  
mc.anderson1@sbcglobal.net 
 
MEMBERSHIP   
Cindy Anderson 
mc.anderson1@sbcglobal.net 
 
SAFTEY LIAISON  
Mary Van Derven       
mvanderven@wi.rr.com    
Tiger Beyer, 774-6959  
tigermilw@sbcglobal.net 
 
SCHOLARSHIP  
Barb Blaney 
jbblaney@sbcglobal.net 
 
SENIOR REPRESENTATIVE              
Ruth Huep, 774-1856     
rheup1@wi.rr.com 
 
 

COMMUNICATIONS 
 
NEWSLETTER AREA 1 REP           
Amy Fox, 771-6718     
amosotisfox5@yahoo.com 
 
NEWSLETTER AREA 2 REP    
Joanne Klink, 258-7420 
jlkink13@wi.rr.com 
 
NEWSLETTER AREA 3 REP  
Marie Rider, 258-6773  
mmrider@wi.rr.com 
 
NEWSLETTER AREA 4 REP  
Dave Wall, 920-360-5891  
3walls@att.net 
 
NEWSLETTER AREA 5 REP 
Aryianda Hager 
ahager10@gmail.com 
 
NEWSLETTER AREA 6 REP  
Tricia A. Brunmeier 
brunmeie@uwm.edu 
 
NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 
Laura Barry, 258-1938 
laura_s_barry@yahoo.com 
 
COMMUNICATIONS COORDINA-
TOR/ NEWSLETTER 
Renee Fensin, 232-0735 
reneegf@hotmail.com 
 
CONTRIBUTING EDITOR 
Vacant  
 
ADVERTISING SALES 

Robin Luther 
luther.r@sbcglobal.net 
 
E-BLASTS 
Vacant  
 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA/ 
WEBSITE 
Malissa Westcot 
malissawestcot@hotmail.com 
 
EVENTS/GROUPS 
BLOCK PARTY 
Julie Esch, 453-3451 
Jules11@wi.rr.com 
 
BOOK CLUB 
Christina Piel, 257-2571 
cpiel@wi.rr.com 

 
EGG HUNT 
Kathleen Flanders 
katflanders@yahoo.com 
Nicole Hanewell 
chita875@yahoo.com 
 
CHARITY RUN/WALK 
Dave Paulsen 
dmpaulsen@gmail.com 
 
HOLIDAY COOKIE EXCHANGE 
Christina Piel 
cpiel@wi.rr.com 
 
GREEN NEIGHBOR INITIATIVE 
David Wall,  
3walls@att.net 
 
MOVIE NIGHT 

Jason Odrzywolski 
jasonodsky@gmail.com 
 
PLAYGROUPS 
Stephanie Hicks, 875-8750 
steph0517@yahoo.com 
 
RUMMAGE 
Jennifer Lautz 
jenlautz@gmail.com 
 
TGIT HAPPY HOUR 
Sarah Hunt Frank 
slhuntfrank@gmail.com 
 
TRICK OR TREAT 
Jean Vallier 
jvallier@columbia-stmarys.org 
Erica Storm 
erica,storm@zywave.come 
 
COMMUNITY 
 
5TH DISTRICT ALDERMEN 
Bobby Pantuso, 736-5700 
bpantuso@wauwatosa.net 
 
Joel Tilleson, 226-2139 
jtilleson@wauwatosa.net 
 
WPD COMMUNITY SUPPORT 
Officer Donald Semega, 471-8430 
dsemega@wauwatosa..net 
 
WPD DISPATCH 
 (NON-EMERGENCY) 
471-8444 

 
TOSA EAST TOWNE DIRECTORY  

 

ADVERTISE IN THIS NEWSLETTER! 

 

1/8 page…$45 each  

or $150 for 4 issues 

 

 ¼ page…$75 each  

or $250 for 4 issues 

 

 Download an advertising rate card and contract 
at www.TosaEastTowne.org under About 
TETNA/Newsletter Advertising link.  For ques-
tions, contact Cindy Anderson at mcander-
son@sbcglobal.net.  We appreciate your support 
in helping to cover our printing costs. 
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